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In case you didn’t get the memo, Crossroads Farm celebrated 
25 years in May! As a special feature, until we turn 26, we 

will be inserting one of our first four newsletters ever published 
in sequential order. Please enjoy these significant opportunities 
to see the past and the present side by side, and to pray into the 
future even while reading them. May we keep in step with the 

Spirit (Gal. 5:25).

When student leaders and adult 
volunteers willingly give up 

their time, their focus and their 
preferences in order to win their 
lost world to Jesus Christ, we could 
be on the verge of a revival.

Nearly 100 Crew (student 
leaders) and Coaches (adult 

volunteers) started the first full weekend in September 
at their own branches for prayer, an overview of the year 

long training, Arms of a 
Servant Leader, food and 
fun together. 
The next 
morning had 
branches on 
the road 

early and by lunch 
time, we were all 
together as one unified 
Leadteam.

Main stage sessions 
included topics like, 
Staying in It for the Long 
Haul, Student Needs 
and Your Roll. Breakout 
sessions included topics like, How to Fix Your Marriage 
in 30 Seconds, Discussion Group Effectiveness, and How 
To Share Jesus in the Bathroom. Of 

“I feel like I am walking “I feel like I am walking 
away with a solid away with a solid 

impression of both the impression of both the 
weightiness and the weightiness and the 

beauty of the ministry beauty of the ministry 
and my future role in it.”  and my future role in it.”  
- Shelby, Coach, 1st year- Shelby, Coach, 1st year

“Love it - such a good refresher “Love it - such a good refresher 
before another big year.”  before another big year.”  

- Ellerie, Coach, 6th year- Ellerie, Coach, 6th year

Relationships of a Servant LeaderRelationships of a Servant Leader

Scan here 
for 

Leadteam 
faces.
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Kick-offKick-off

“I felt alive at Club. The singer’s voice sounded like an angel. When we prayed, I felt like 
I heard God speak to me.”  
–8th grade boy (his first ever CRF experience)

July 7-12 found CRF students of all branches, together, for a week of summer camp at Spring Hill! Together 
is better. Thank you to those of you who prayed and gave towards this life changing opportunity. 100 

strong learning, growing, and playing together for a week is such a gift.

Crossroads Farm at CampCrossroads Farm at Camp

What is something 
you learned from 

the Bible? 

What was the most What was the most 
impactful part of impactful part of 

camp? camp? 

You don't You don't 
have to be have to be 
doing great doing great 

for God to still for God to still 
be there for be there for 

you. you. 
-10th grade -10th grade 

girlgirl

God  God  
loves us  loves us  

no matter no matter 
what. what. 

-8th grade -8th grade 
boyboy

I have a I have a 
purpose. purpose. 

-8th grade -8th grade 
boyboy

I felt God's  I felt God's  
presence and  presence and  

I started I started 
crying. crying. 

-11th grade girl-11th grade girl

That we That we 
are His are His 
most most 

valuable valuable 
possession. possession. 
-8th grade -8th grade 

girlgirl

Worship & Worship & 
campfire. campfire. 
-8th grade -8th grade 

boyboy
CRF The Lanes - Kalkaska County, MICRF The Lanes - Kalkaska County, MI

As the night wrapped up, a 
sweaty-headed 6th grade boy 

was walking out the door to hop 
on the bus. As I held up my hand 
for a high-five I asked, “Well, did 
you have a good time?” The high 
five came with an extra heavy 

slap as he broke out into a massive 
grin and replied, “Yeah, that was 

the best night ever. I can’t wait until 
next week!” Our prayer is that all 99 

students will be back to ask big questions 
of a big God who has big answers!

CRF The Shed - Hillsdale County, MICRF The Shed - Hillsdale County, MI

Amidst a few hundred pounds of color powder, 150+ snow 
cones, walking tacos, a room full of new shoes, and a perfect 

summer evening, 116 students were challenged to consider 
“Would I listen if God spoke?” New 6th graders, like Alya 

(a 6th grader from an RCI church who was super nervous), 
found their care cell leaders and made immediate 

friends. Seniors brought classmates who hadn’t 
been to CRF for years. Even the most reserved 
students couldn’t resist the pull of the Color War 
and found themselves coated head to toe. Seven 

RCI (Rural Church Initiative for whom Crossroads Farm is 
their youth ministry) Pastors built relationships by driving 

the bus, greeting students, and handing out shoes. Crew (students leaders) inspired 
from the stage and led by example. All of this was done so students had the chance 
to hear about Jesus.

 (continued on page 5)

 (photos and quotes continued on page 3)

Scan here 
for a 

small glimpse 
of camp life.

Scan Here 
for a 

Kick-off 
Greeting

(“Crossroads Farm at Camp” continued from page 2)
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CRF The Mine - Harrison County, OHCRF The Mine - Harrison County, OH

Throughout the night, many students had 
large smiles. Some smiles were because we 

gave them a sledgehammer 
to hit a car, and some smiles were due to the unlimited supply 
of cotton candy being served by our volunteers. The smile that 

hangs in my head is the one of a particular 8th grade girl’s face. 
She came every week the first semester we started, but last year 
she wasn’t able to attend due to rides and extenuating circumstances. 
Thankfully, she was back for kickoff this year after catching a ride on our 
new bus route. After walking around and hugging all the volunteers she 
missed last year (some of those volunteers not realizing what they 
meant to her), I asked her if we were going to see her more this year. 

With the biggest smile of the night she said 
“Yes, at least I sure hope so!”

From the Desk of 
the President
September 2024

Doug Routledge
President
Crossroads Farm

Getting to the Other SideGetting to the Other Side
Luke 8:22 One day Jesus said to his disciples, 

“Let us go over to the other side of the lake.” So 
they got into a boat and set out.

I have been preaching this passage for nearly two months.

When I began, I was in the middle of a series of personal 
storms which had been pummelling my little boat for the better part of the spring 

and summer. My objective was simply to get across to the other side.

I had forgotton a few critical components of my weatherized journey.

1. I wasn’t the only one in the boat.

2. I didn’t know where the boat was heading in the first place.

3. I regarded the storm as either an inconvenience, an impediment or an enemy 
to be vanquished.

…But God has been doing a work on the way to wherever he intends for this 
boat to land. This fall has been one of new landing sites.

All three of our branches began their ministry year last week, and what a week it was. 
Almost 270 students arrived back into our ministries in one wave of anticipation. As I 
watched, I felt a certain thrill over the sense that without this brave group of leaders, 

these students could not, and would not be able to bash cars, colorize each other, 
mount an amazing game of 25 square, or any of the things that have become 
synonymous with CRF fall!

This should be a breakout year.

We spent the weekend with nearly 100 
volunteers at our annual Leadteam Training 

Retreat. I was overwhelmed again by what these young leaders represent in 
the hope of student spiritual foundation. The time ate with no leftovers (a slang 
expression which means exceeded expectations…). You’re welcome.

Days later, Dawn and I began our emphasis on the “Next” season 
for us. We drove to Grace College in Winona Lake, Indiana to present 
the CRF vision to a youth ministry class, then to teach at chapel. It was an incredible lift for us. At our lunch, 
following the class, one of the students invited another to join us at our table. We spent the next two hours 
laughing, asking, exploring and sharing what God is doing with each of the seven students there.

Pray for the possibility of some of these students coming to join the CRF teams.

The next morning, just before chapel, one of our Crossroads alumni students surprised us. She had 
graduated from Grace the year before and seeing our name on the chapel schedule, took the day off work, 
traveled a few hours with her parents and boyfriend to be at the Chapel. Following the service, another 
CRF alumni came up to us. It is truly humbling to realize that years later CRF kids draw identity from this 

ministry. Pray for these young adults as they bring the influence of Jesus into their families, workplaces 
and classrooms.

We will be heading back to Grace in a couple of weeks to present our model to an upper level ministry class and 
present CRF to the student population at their annual missions conference. Our team will be attending small group 
activities as well as campus wide events in the effort to build meaningful relationships with students, faculty and 
administration with the college. Dawn will be attending a conference on bennevolent giving in the Carolinas with one 
of our directors from The Lanes, Jerry Bernard.

Immediately before that, Jabin Umfleet, our Director in Training for Montana and 
I will be attending the Fuel Conference in Indianapolis. Along with a main stage 

presentation, we will be setting up our CRF info booth, leading a breakout session, 
and hosting a lunch discussion on rural ministry.

It’d be easy to look past each of these special opportunities as infringements 
on our sleep schedule, but instead we are excited about being in the boat with 
the master. When we look past the storms, boat mates and present conditions, 

we negate our acknowledgement of God being present in the NOW. Looking to 
the other side before we get there gives God a vacation He never takes in this moment. Sure. There is hope on the 
horizon, but what the disciples, and I contend most of us miss, are the miracles in progress. The miracle of birth is 
preceded by the miracle of pregnancy. The supernatural transformed person has been engaged in the miracle of 
transformation. God is working in the middle of our storms. He is not merely riding it out with us, but bound to the 
destination with us.

Romans 8:18 Yet what we suffer now is nothing compared to the glory he will reveal to us later.

These next years for CRF will be a constant stress on the hull of our 
boat. I cannot help but to lean in as each wave breaks on our bow. How 
many rural students does God intend to reach. What a hope for rural 
America must exist for Him to take us to the deep water.

Anyone want a ride? We’re in the boat and heading to the 
other side. Buckle up!

(“Kick-off...” continued from page 2)

Working Working forfor Sunday: Sunday:
Student SpotlightStudent Spotlight

Scan Here 
for an 

interview with 
Emma.
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In Memory Of

For the ongoing work in the 
lives of rural youth, special  

gifts were given: 

G. Douglas Routledge, Sr

Take It To Jesus:
Prayer ClosetPrayer Closet

•	 A great summer of ministry with 
rural youth

•	 The provision of luggage trailers 
for all branches of the ministry 

•	 The 
Leadteam 
and missionary 
staff God has provided for this 

school year

•	 The funded vans to be realized 
for each branch (manufacturer 
delay)

•	 Student and staff growth 
through the teaching theme this 
school year: “Monster Questions 
That Eat Your Faith” as we tackle 
hard questions through God’s 
Word

•	 An Administrative Director for 
CRF The Ranch, Rosebud 
County, MT

“Everytime I get “Everytime I get 
the newsletter, I the newsletter, I 

immediately read immediately read 
the Yahoos and the Yahoos and 

Take it to Jesus and Take it to Jesus and 
pray in agreement.” pray in agreement.” 

-Donor/Ministry -Donor/Ministry 
PartnerPartner

(“Relationships of a Servant Leader” continued from page 1)

course there was a good dose of play and simply sharing 
time with one another, connecting with those from other 

branches, growing in relationship and “spurring one another 
on to love and good deeds” (Heb. 10:24). There was even an 

Amazing Race filled with CRF trivia. The highlight of the weekend 
was the Commissioning Service with a challenge from God’s Word 
and prayer with an anointing of oil.

“I really felt the presence “I really felt the presence 
of God in the building. of God in the building. 
I am so blessed to I am so blessed to 
have this opportunity to have this opportunity to 
become more equipped become more equipped 
by you guys.”  by you guys.”  
- Jesse, Coach, 2nd year- Jesse, Coach, 2nd year
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Yahoos:

Address Service Requested

Crossroads Farm
5520 W. Card Road
Reading, MI 49274

(517)283-3982
www.crossroadsfarm.org

Loving The Rural Teenager
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